The Hon. ____________

United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Rep.  ____________:

I am writing to you today to ask you to oppose H.R. 1702, a bill that would remove the deductibility of interest payments on boats that qualify as second homes. This bill, entitled the “Ending Taxpayer Subsidies for Yachts Act,” is both misnamed and wrong-headed and would accomplish nothing except putting American boat builders out of work at a time when the industry is still on its knees and has not recovered from the worst downturn since the Great Depression. Many American families choose a boat for their summer home, rather than a home on land.  This bill would make it harder for middle class American families to continue to afford their summer home on the water.   

This legislation is apparently based on the premise that “yachts” are owned by rich people and that the American taxpayer is subsidizing their extravagant lifestyle. This is a great misunderstanding. A “yacht,” by definition, is any vessel that is 26 feet or longer. A 26-foot boat is hardly what we all think of when we hear the word “yacht.” If land-sited dwellings and RVs can qualify for a interest deduction as a second home—and they can—why should a live-aboard boat be excluded simply because it floats on the water instead of being placed on land or driven down the highway? The logic is simply not there.

The truly wealthy whom this bill purports to target likely do not take this deduction, as they are less likely to borrow to buy their boat, are limited by the maximum mortgage interest deduction, and are further limited by the Alternative Minimum Tax.  It is truly only middle class Americans, who make up the vast majority of all boat owners, who will be penalized by this legislation. Over 75% of all boat owners have a household income of less than $100,000, putting them solidly in the middle class.  
The amount of revenue this bill would raise for the Treasury is truly minimal. When this type of proposal was considered in the late 1980s, the Congressional Budget Office estimated that eliminating the deduction for both boats and mobile homes would generate less than $50 million per year. That’s for boats and mobile homes together. The tax savings for boats alone would be an even smaller number. If this legislation were to pass, however, its unintended consequence would be that boating sales would diminish, thousands of American jobs could be placed at risk, and middle class American families would be deprived of their choice of a summer getaway. Second homes on land are not being targeted, nor are RVs. Only boats, and I do not believe that is fair. Please oppose H.R. 1702.

.






Sincerely,

